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TOWN OF MENTOR 
 

ANNUAL BUDGE MEETING 
April 25th, 2020, 10AM 
MENTOR TOWN HALL 

 
 
Chairman Gile, called the meeting to order. 
All board members were present 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Verification of posting in 3 places. 

 
Due to COVID-19 residents sat a minimum of 6 feet part to maintain social distancing.  Residence were 
also provided hand-sanitizer as they signed in.   Jack Ikhtiari Sr, Deputy Clerk assisted with the sign-in. 
 
Since no agenda required for this meeting Chairman Gile initiated the meeting by establishing voting 
criteria.  Residents attending the meeting are allowed to vote should a motion be brought.  Residents 
agreed that a show of hands will be the method. 
 
Attorney Anders provided an update on the Town’s legal activities regarding the Landfill being delayed, 
Dissolving the Sanitary District, Review of Ordinances, and Alley way property requests. 
 
Officer Dave Hart to provide an update regarding non-compliance to the towns cleanup ordinance 
 
Assistant Fire Chief acting on behalf of Chief Geade provided an update regarding the number of fire 
calls, equipment acquisition, and training. 
 
Chairman Gile provided an update on the following: 

• town grants did not get approved 

• recent unexpected $13k expense of repairing Walker Road 

• raze ordinance 

• new storage units being built 

• recognizing the newer towns crew for doing a good job plowing roads 

• update on why remote technology was not used for annual meeting 
 
Chairmain Gile instructed residence to review the annual budget that was provided which was followed 
by a short discussion.   
 
Chairman Gile asked for a motion from residence to set next years annual budget meeting for April 24th 
at 10am.  Gwen Halverson made the motion, Darlene Trachsel seconded the motion.  All in favor show 
of hands.  7 for, 0 against.   Motion was carried. 
 
Chairman Gile Adjourn the meeting. 11:23am 
 
Dated this 25th day of April, 2020 
Linda Laffe, Clerk/Treasurer 


